
 
 

 

June 7, 2024 

UPDATE: FORT NELSON COURTHOUSE OPEN 
 
The Fort Nelson courthouse and registry are open.  
 
 

 
May 13, 2024 

FORT NELSON COURTHOUSE CLOSURE – AS OF MAY 13, 2024  
 
The Fort Nelson courthouse and registry will be closed as of Monday, May 13, 2024 as a result 
of the evacuation due to the Parker Lake wildfire.  
 
If you have an appearance scheduled for the last week in May at the Fort Nelson courthouse and 
require further information, please contact the Judicial Case Manager’s office at (250) 638-2140. 
 
Individuals in Fort Nelson wishing to file materials are encouraged to file using Court Services 
Online, attend the Fort St. John registry or attend the Fort Nelson registry when it reopens. 
 
While the Supreme Court does not sit in Fort Nelson, the registry accepts Supreme Court filings. 
For more information about the Supreme Court, please consult the Supreme Court website. 

https://xgemail.protection.stn100yul.ctr.sophos.com/?d=gov.bc.ca&u=aHR0cHM6Ly9qdXN0aWNlLmdvdi5iYy5jYS9jc28vaW5kZXguZG8=&i=NjI5OTNkNmRhY2QzY2IxMTRjMjQ1MTBl&t=b3JuTTN6bGVMSmt5cEszSElXdlpiRXJpYjd1UkRCcHI4Y3F5ZWlTN1FmOD0=&h=0cf5dc35465c4b2e8d9a940e4e1821ff&s=AVNPUEhUT0NFTkNSWVBUSVYtxFQ-8OxcqD4KQHZbeuUNfl6NLvFDowIBnLEmeAV53Q
https://xgemail.protection.stn100yul.ctr.sophos.com/?d=gov.bc.ca&u=aHR0cHM6Ly9qdXN0aWNlLmdvdi5iYy5jYS9jc28vaW5kZXguZG8=&i=NjI5OTNkNmRhY2QzY2IxMTRjMjQ1MTBl&t=b3JuTTN6bGVMSmt5cEszSElXdlpiRXJpYjd1UkRCcHI4Y3F5ZWlTN1FmOD0=&h=0cf5dc35465c4b2e8d9a940e4e1821ff&s=AVNPUEhUT0NFTkNSWVBUSVYtxFQ-8OxcqD4KQHZbeuUNfl6NLvFDowIBnLEmeAV53Q
https://www.bccourts.ca/supreme_court/

